

File No. 04-1000-20-2019-394

June 28, 2019

Colin Craig

By Email: colin@secondstreet.org

Dear Colin:

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (The "Act")

Further to our email dated June 25, 2019 regarding your request for information with respect to:

- 1. Number of employees who were eligible to receive multiple pensions upon retirement, from January 1, 2018 to December 31, 2018 (in a table);
- 2. Data on total employer/employee contributions for second and third pension plans, from January 1, 2018 to December 31, 2018 (in a table); and
- 3. Average number of full-time employees for the municipality, from January 1, 2018 to December 31, 2018.

The City is unable to proceed with researching records relating to your request until we receive clarification.

Pursuant to section 10(1)(a) of the Act:

- 10 (1) The head of a public body may extend the time for responding to a request for up to 30 days if one or more of the following apply:
  - (a) the applicant does not give enough detail to enable the public body to identify a requested record;

The City is requesting clarification in order to proceed with researching:

- For parts one and two of your request, the City doesn't have multiple pension plans offered by the Employer. The City has one Municipal Pension Plan only. This part of your request should be removed or revised.
- For part three of your request, please specify what is meant by the average number of full-time employees for the municipality.

As such, the timeline for our response is suspended until your request is clarified.

Please note: If the City does not receive a response in 30 business days (August 13, 2019), this request will be considered abandoned.

Under section 52 of the Act, and within 30 business days of receipt of this letter, you may ask the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review any matter related to the City's response to your FOI request by writing to: Office of the Information & Privacy Commissioner, info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629.

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner's office with: 1) the request number (#04-1000-20-2019-394); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy of your original request; and 4) detailed reasons why you are seeking the review.

Yours truly,

Barbara J. Van Fraassen, BA

**Director, Access to Information & Privacy** 

<u>Barbara.vanfraassen@vancouver.ca</u> 453 W. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4

\*If you have any questions, please email us at <a href="mailto:foi@vancouver.ca">foi@vancouver.ca</a> and we will respond to you as soon as possible. Or you can call the FOI Case Manager at 604.871.6584.

:pm